
 

 

Ref: PollingDay/2023/noc 
 
 
 
 
27th April 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
 
You may be aware that local elections will be taking place on Thursday 4th May. Bloxwich Academy 
Primary has been selected to be a polling station and, as such, we will be unable to operate at full 
capacity on that day.  
 
It is essential that disruption to certain year groups is kept to a minimum; Year 1 children have their 
phonics screening coming up, Year 2 have their SATs very soon, and Year 6 have their SATs the 
following week. For this reason, the school will remain open for these year groups and attendance 
for these year groups is compulsory. 
 
On Thursday 4th May, Bloxwich Academy Primary will be closed to Nursery, Reception and children in 
Years 4 & 5. Year 3 children on their residential are unaffected. If your Year 3 child is not attending 
the residential, they will have to remain at home on that day. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Ms. S. Shepherd 
Headteacher 

 


